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 KODIAK

 BEAR REPELLENT 

reduces risk of attack from bears

 CHASSE-OURS 

diminue le risque d'attaques par les ours

 PRESSURIZED SPRAY - RESTRICTED 

AEROSOL PRESSURISE - A USAGE RESTREINT

 REGISTRATION NO.  23687 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

No.  D'ENREGISTREMENT  23687 

LOI SUR LES PRODUITS ANTIPARASITAIRES

 GUARANTEE / GARANTIE: 

Oleoresin Capsicum 10% (1% Capsaicin) 

10% de capsicum oleoresine (1% de capsaicine)

 KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

 GARDER HORS DE LA PORTEE DES ENFANTS 

LIRE L'ETIQUETTE AVANT L'EMPLOI

 CAUTION  ATTENTION 

EXPLOSIVE / EXPLOSIF 

IRRITANT

225g



 Pred-it Industries 
Toronto, Ontario. 

M5G 1Z8 
1-800-993-0538

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.  

NATURE OF RESTRICTION:  For use by authorized customers where the
vendor maintains a record of sales, including the name and
address of the purchaser, amount purchased together with a signed
Notice to Purchaser agreement.  

DIRECTIONS:  Twist nozzle to on position before entering
territory where bears may be encountered.  If a bear threatens
depress nozzle.  Aim for face and eyes of threatening bear. 
Spray in a series of short bursts.  Spray is most effective at
short range.  Spray carries up to 5 m (16 ft.).  Turn nozzle to
lock position when not in use.  

PRECAUTIONS:  Capsicum sprays have proven effective in repelling
bears approaching closely.  Use only as a last resort.  There is
no guaranteed method of responding to a bear encounter; each
encounter is unique.  Strict attention to the advice of wildlife
professionals on safety is advised.  Severe irritation to eyes,
nose and skin can occur.  Use outside only.  Persons with
respiratory problems or wearing contact lenses should not use
this product.  When travelling.  DO NOT STORE IN PASSENGER
COMPARTMENT.  Contact air carriers for regulations concerning air
transport.  Contents under pressure.  Do not place in hot water,
near radiators, stoves or other sources of heat.  Be careful not
to puncture canister and do not expose to temperatures above 48'C
(118'F).  DO NOT INCINERATE.  

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:  If contact occurs with skin, nose or
eyes, flush repeatedly with cold water.  Symptoms usually do not
persist for more than 1 hour, otherwise obtain medical help
immediately.  Medical attention may be required if inhaled. 
Medical emergency phone:  1-800-993-0538 and refer to OLEORESIN
CAPSICUM.  

DISPOSAL:  When container is empty, press valve to release all



pressure.  Dispose of empty container in household garbage.  For
information on disposal of unused, unwanted product, contact the
regional office of Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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